
  
 
 
 

Planning & Zoning Commission Meeting 
Tuesday, February 16, 2021 - 5:30 p.m. 

Harris Community Center 
401 N. Alexander, Belton, Texas 

 
PLEASE NOTE: FACE COVERINGS WILL BE REQUIRED 

WHERE SOCIAL DISTANCING CANNOT BE MAINTAINED. 
 
 
Pledge of Allegiance to the U.S. Flag 
Invocation 

 
AGENDA 

 
1. Call to order. 

 
2. Public comments. 

 
3. Consider minutes of the January 19, 2021 regular meeting.  
 
4. Conduct work session regarding sidewalk policies. 

  

If interpreter services for the deaf or hearing impaired are required, please contact the 
City Clerk at (254) 933-5817 at least 48 hours in advance. 
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Staff Report – Planning and Zoning Commission 
 
 
Agenda Item #4 
 
Receive a staff presentation and discuss possible amendments to the Sidewalk Policy. 
 
Originating Department 
 
Planning – Bob van Til, Director of Planning. 
 
Summary Information 
 
The purpose of this item is to discuss the proposed Sidewalk Policy and receive Planning 
and Zoning Commission input. No final action is needed at this time. 
 
Discussion 
 
The current ordinance 2015-43 was adopted on September 8, 2015. The policies are 
located in the Sidewalk Standards and Policy, Section 503, of the Belton Subdivision 
Ordinance. The ordinance included a sunset provision that required a review of the policies 
three years from the date of adoption. The reason for the sunset provision was to monitor 
and address the number of variances granted for sidewalks during the platting process, and 
possibly to simplify the process and standards if needed. 
 
The existing ordinance requires sidewalks on both sides of arterial and collector streets 
internal to the subdivision and the subdivision side of perimeter streets. Sidewalks are 
constructed during the installation of public infrastructure or when a building is constructed.  
 
The ordinance provides for variances and waivers. 
 
Variances granted by the City Council are permitted for affordable housing projects, infill 
developments, or industrial developments.  
 
Waivers by staff are permitted for sidewalk requirements when the development is in the 
ETJ, and there is no entity to maintain the sidewalks, such as Bell County or TXDOT, or if 
the plat qualifies for administrative approval (involves four or fewer lots, fronts on an existing 
street, and does not require the creation of any new street or the extension of municipal 
facilities). 
 
In the fall of 2018, staff began the review of the sidewalk policies. Steps taken in regard to 
the review are summarized below:  
 

• Proposed Subdivision Ordinance changes sent to TABA for review in 
January/February 2019.  


























































